

Dear Parents/Guardians,

Prior to coming to school each day, it is important to monitor your children for signs and symptoms of COVID-19. For the health and safety of all students and staff, please conduct a Daily COVID-19 Assessment. If you answer YES to any of these questions, please call the school to inform them that your child is staying home and share their symptoms. Contact the school nurse with any questions.

DAILY COVID-19 ASSESSMENT

In the past 24 hours, has your student shown any **NEW** COVID-19 symptoms?

1. Cough

2. Shortness of breath

3. New loss of taste/smell

4. Fever (temperature of 100.0 or higher)*

5. Sore throat

6. Headache

7. Chills

8. Fatigue

9. Runny nose

10. Congestion

11. Muscle/body aches

12. Nausea

13. Vomiting*

14. Diarrhea*

Per current Lawrence-Douglas County Public Health Isolation Protocols: If answering YES to **one** symptom #1-3 or to **two** symptoms #4-14, your student must stay home 10 days or provide a note from a health care provider to return to school.

Please contact your school nurse before returning to school. Guidelines may change.

In the past 14 days have you been within 6 feet for 10 minutes or more or had contact with the mucus or saliva of someone diagnosed with COVID-19? If the answer is YES, stay home and contact your school nurse for additional instructions.

Are you or anyone in your household currently being tested for COVID-19 and awaiting test results? If the answer is YES, stay home until you receive test results. Notify your school nurse of the results before returning to school.

During the past 14 days, have you traveled to a location requiring quarantine? If the answer is YES, stay home for 14 days and monitor for symptoms. If symptoms develop, stay home and contact your primary health care provider. Please see KDHE's website for the latest travel quarantine information.

*If your student has one of these symptoms: fever (100.0 or higher), vomiting, or diarrhea, they must stay home for at least 24 hours and be symptom-free before returning to school.

Thank you helping us keep our schools safe for students and staff. Please remember to wear a mask, stay 6 ft. apart, wash hands, cover coughs and sneezes, and stay home when ill.

Sincerely,

Lawrence Public Schools Nursing Services